
February 5, 2018 

The Wimbledon City Council convened in regular session with Mayor Pickar presiding.  Present were 

Councilmen Guscette, Plumb and Smith.  Also present were Mary Beth Olombel and Brent Christ. 

The minutes of the January meeting were read and approved. 

Old Business: 

Auditor reported that the city was awarded a $98,000 grant from the state of North Dakota to replace 

the standpipe at the tower. 

New Business: 

Brent Christ appeared before the council to update the city on requests from the committee to improve 

the city of Wimbledon.  Setting up some walking paths, getting rid of some old houses, and getting a 

skating rink were some of the suggestions. 

Councilman Smith, made a motion, seconded by Plumb to issue Jessica Kuehl a building permit for a 

deck.  Ayes 3 and Nays 0. 

Councilman Guscette, made a motion, seconded by Smith to issue the Tri Co Trap Club and the BCN 

Dance team a gaming permit. Ayes 3 and Nays o. 

Auditor presented the council with the 2017 audit report.  After looking through the audit, councilman 

Plumb made a motion, seconded by Guscette, to approve the audit as presented, Ayes 3 and Nays 0. 

Councilman Smith made a motion, seconded by Guscette to approve the progressive estimate for the 

work completed at the water plant.  Ayes 3 and Nays 0. 

Councilman Smith reported that there will be a town hall meeting on February 13th at 6:00 pm to discuss 

issues in the city of Wimbledon. 

Councilman Smith, made a motion, seconded by Plumb, to pay all bills. 

There being no further business to come before the council the meeting was adjourned. 

Attest:  Leon Doyle, Auditor   Roger Pickar, Mayor 


